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February 6, 2018

MEMORANDUM

TO: 

INTERESTED PERSONS AND ORGANIZATIONS

FROM:

RUSTY GARRISON

SUBJECT:
NOTICE OF PROPOSED RULEMAKING


Notice is hereby given that, pursuant to authority contained in the Game and Fish Code (Official Code of Georgia, Annotated, Sections 27-1-3, 27-1-4, 27-1-28, 27-2-31, and 27-3-19.1), the Board of Natural Resources proposes to amend Department of Natural Resources rules governing permit requirements for harvest and export of fresh-water turtles.  The proposed rules (copy attached), when adopted, will amend applicable rules of Chapter 391-4-16 pertaining to fresh-water turtles in the state of Georgia.

The purpose of these regulations is to manage Georgia’s wildlife resources according to sound principles of wildlife management, to meet public objectives for use of renewable natural resources, and to manage administrative functions of the department.  


This notice of the proposed rule revisions, together with an exact copy of proposed rule revisions, is being mailed to all persons who have requested in writing that they be placed on the mailing list and have tendered the actual cost of such mailing. Copies of the documents are also available for review on the Division web page (www.georgiawildlife.com). Please call (770) 761-3035 to request a copy.


Members of the public will have an opportunity to comment on the proposed changes by email through the Division website, or by submitting written statements before close of business on March 8, 2018.


Written statements should be mailed to the attention of Dr. Jon Ambrose at:


Department of Natural Resources



Wildlife Resources Division



Nongame Conservation Section



2067 US Hwy. 278, SE



Social Circle, GA 30025


Interested individuals are also invited to attend public meetings at the following locations:

February 14, 6:00 to 8:00 p.m. – Abraham Baldwin Agricultural College, Health Sciences, Nursing Room 237, 2802 Moore Highway, Tifton, GA 31793
February 16, 6:00 to 8:00 p.m. – Rome-Floyd County ECO Center, 393 Riverside Parkway, Rome, GA  30161 
At these meetings, members of the public will be given an opportunity to ask questions and provide oral and/or written comments on the proposed rule revisions.
The Board of Natural Resources will consider the proposed rules and any comments received in the hearing process on March 27, 2018 at 9:00 a.m. at 2 Martin Luther King, Jr, Drive, SE, Suite 1252, Atlanta Georgia.  Please bring this notice to the attention of other interested individuals.
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Attachment:  Proposed regulations
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